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2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

SATURDAY 28th OCTOBER 2017 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of 2RAR Association is to be held at 0830 hours 
Saturday 28th October 2017 in the ‘ANZAC Room’ Tweed Heads & Coolangatta RSL Sub Branch, Level 2, Twin 
Towns Resort.  
NOTE: The Club operates on Queensland time, not NSW daylight saving time.  
 
Members attending are asked to arrive at 0800 hours and check their financial status. Only financial members 
are permitted to stand for election and to vote at the meeting.  
 
Notice is also given that all Committee positions will be declared vacant.  If you wish to nominate yourself or 
another person for a position on the Committee, complete the Nomination Form and submit your nomination in 
the prescribed manner. 
 
The outline agenda for the meeting is as follows:  
Attendance / Apologies .... ………………………………Secretary 
Confirmation of Previous Minutes ............................... President 
Business Arising .......................................................... President 
Reports ........................................................................ President 
Financial / Auditors Report .......................................... Treasurer 
Appointment of Auditor ................................................ Treasurer 
Election of Office Bearers ............................................ Chairman 
Agenda Items/ General Business ................................ President 
Next Meeting ............................................................... Secretary 
 
Note: Any matters for discussion/notice of motion under General Business must be notified to the Secretary in 
writing no later than ten days (18th October 2017) before the date of the AGM.  
 
Gordon W. Hurford, AM  
Secretary  
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Methods of Voting  
Every financial Ordinary Member/Life Member present at the meeting shall be entitled to one vote and in the case 
of equality of votes; the Chairman shall have a second or casting vote.  Voting shall be by show of hands.  The 
First Past the Post method of voting will be used. This means the nominee with the most number of votes for a 
position wins. Listed below are the current Executive and Management Committee positions and incumbents 
filling those positions.  
 
President .................................................L. (Leo) Van De Kamp  
Vice President ............................R. J. (Rick) Hollingdrake, OAM 
Secretary .........................................G.W. (Gordon) Hurford, AM   
Treasurer ..................................................N.J. (Norm) Devereux  
Committee ..................................................R.W. (Ross) Bimrose 
.............................................................................. K. (Aub) Terry 
..........................................................................D. (Dave) Hatton 
........................................................................... P.T. (Paul) King 
.............................................................. A.J. (Arthur) MacDonald 
Auditor ........................................................Mr P. (Paul) Masters  
 
 
 
Notes:  
1. Paul King is not standing for re-election to the Committee.  All other serving Management Committee 
incumbents have chosen to stand for re-election  
2. Dave Hatton was appointed to a Committee vacancy on 5th April 2017 and will stand for election in 2017. 
 

 

 



 

2nd BATTALION 

THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

AT TWEED HEADS & COOLANGATTA RSL SUB-BRANCH 
“THE ANZAC ROOM” 

COMMENCING AT 8.30 AM   
SATURDAY 28th OCTOBER 2017 

AGENDA  

1. Attendance & Apologies 

2. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

3. Business Arising 

4. President’s Report 

5. Treasurer’s Report / Auditor’s Report 

6. Appointment of Auditor 

7. Election of Office Bearers for 2017 / 2018 

8. Agenda Items 

9. General Business 

10. Next Meeting: Saturday 27th October 2018 



2ND BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION INC. 
 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
HELD AT 

TWEED HEADS & COOLANGATTA RETURNED & SERVICES LEAGUE SUB-BRANCH  
ON 

SATURDAY 29th OCTOBER 2016 
 
The meeting commenced at 8.30am with the President welcoming all present.   
 
PRESENT: As per the attendance book (45). The Secretary advised that a quorum was present. 
 
APOLOGIES: Barry Tinkler, Monsignor Eugene Harley, OAM, Darcy Dugan, Jim Husband, Ben Morris, John 
Knights, Tom Malone, Joan Rolfe, Ross Bimrose, John “Jock” Cassidy, Eric Campbell, Alf Vockler 
 
The ODE 
 
Welcome 
The President welcomed all those in attendance.  
 
MINUTES OF THE 2015 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Moved Ed Wylie, Seconded Graham Leach that the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 31st 
October 2015 be taken as read.  

CARRIED 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
2016 has again been a challenging year for the Association with a number of projects being undertaken.  The 
management committee continues to work hard it is their commitment that ensures that the 2RAR Association 
remains such an effective organisation.  I want to thank all of them for their outstanding contributions.  I would like to 
welcome Simon Whitehead who has agreed to take on the appointment of the 2RAR Association ACT representative. 
 
Sadly, our Patron Colonel John Church, DSO (Retd), passed away in February this year. Gordon and I travelled to 
Canberra to attend his funeral, which was also attended by the CO 2RAR and the RSM.  We have quite a number of 
our members have also left us during the last 12 months and our thoughts are with their family and friends.   
 
In May 2016, MAJGEN Mick Slater AO, DSC, CSC (Retd) was invited to fill the vacant position of Patron 2RAR 
Association, which he accepted.  MAJGEN Slater is a previous CO 2RAR having commanded the Battalion during 
INTERFET in 1999.   
 
The Association was represented at a number of North Queensland Regimental activities during the year. In 
November 2015, His Excellency the Governor General, the Honourable Sir Peter Cosgrove, AK, MC, presented 2RAR 
with their replacement Queens and Regimental Colours. The Secretary represented the Association at the parade 
held in Lavarack Barracks, Townsville.  The Secretary and I attended the North Queensland Regimental dinner held in 
the Townsville RSL on 18 February 2016. On the 1-2 September 2016, the we were invited to attend the ceremony for 
the laying up of the 2RAR’s third Stand of Colours at the All Saints Chapel at Lavarack Barracks as well as the 
Battalion’s Exercising its Freedom of Entry to the City of Townsville, as part of that City’s 150th birthday celebrations. 
Both were magnificent ceremonies and are a credit to all members of the Battalion.  Saturday 3 September was 
highlighted with a Battalion ball being held on the 2RAR parade ground.  During our attendance, we took the 
opportunity to hold informal talks with CO 2RAR and his staff.     
 
The 2RAR Association was also represented at many major memorial services throughout 2016.  ANZAC Day and 
Vietnam Veterans’ Day saw many of our members attend services throughout Australia.  A special commemorative 
service was held on 22 April 2016 for LCPL Peter McDuff, a 2RAR soldier killed in Vietnam in 1967.  The service was 
held in Darlington Point near Griffith, NSW, and was attended by many of his 2RAR veteran mates as well as many of 
his family members which included two of Peter’s brothers and his two sisters. The attendance of six of Peter’s 
comrades from 5 Section, 11 Platoon D Company, who were with Peter when he was killed, was a most poignant 
tribute to their mate.  Following the service, Peter’s family provided a luncheon at the Darlington Point sports club.  
 
The 2RAR display at the Vietnam Veterans’ Association Australia (VVAA) museum on Phillip Island in Victoria is 
poorly presented. An Association sub-committee, formed to examine and recommend how best to upgrade this 
display to better represent the Battalion’s two tours of Vietnam, has recommended that some form of interactive 
display be developed.  The Association has agreed to fund this display. CO 2RAR has indicated his support for this 
project, which is likely to be completed early in 2017.  
 
I attended the RAR Corporation AGM and the RAR Association National Council Meeting held at Keswick Barracks in 
Adelaide 1-3 October.  Details of outcomes as a result of the council meeting will be advised separately. 
 
The Association is gearing up for a major national reunion in Brisbane from 17-21 May 2017. All who served with 
2RAR and 2/4RAR as well as those currently serving in the Battalion are invited to attend. The reunion allows for 
some initial sub-unit reunions on 17 May followed by a welcome function on 18 May at South Bank in Brisbane. On 19 



May, a commemorative service will be held at the RAR National Memorial Walk, Enoggera Barracks, followed by an 
informal lunch.  After lunch there will be a static military display of contemporary military vehicles and equipment.  
Saturday 20 May will see a formal dinner at the Brisbane Convention and Entertainment Centre at South Bank with 
music provided by the Australian Army Band Brisbane.  The final day will see a wives/partners luncheon at the Pony 
Restaurant in Eagle Street while the members will head for the Breakfast Creek Hotel for final farewells. Full details 
are contained on the Association website. 
 
The 2RAR website is now a major medium for our communication with our members. Have a look at our site at 
http://www.2rar-association.net.au, which contains details of the battalion history, the honour roll, and future activities 
as well as details of upcoming events. The Association has recently developed a Facebook Page with the aim of 
sharing Association information on a wider net.   
 
The current membership currently sits at close to 600.  All current 2RAR members are automatically granted full 
membership to the Association whilst serving with the Battalion.   We encourage those leaving the Battalion to 
continue their membership as a means of maintaining a link with the 2RAR family.  The Association would like to see 
some of the younger members join our ranks, as those currently serving, will be responsible for perpetuating the unit’s 
history in the future.  
 
Our Association representative, John “Jock” Cassidy, continues to work closely with 2RAR to seek ways in which the 
Association can help to support battalion activities. A Battalion fishing club for members and their families was formed 
by Jock in 2015 and a number of competitions have been run since with prizes donated by the Association.  This 
activity has been very successful and provides an opportunity for those currently serving to connect with the ex-2RAR 
members.  On 18 September 2016, Jock also arranged a family day in Train Park South Townsville for 2RAR and 
Association members’ families with some support provided by the 2RAR Association.  Some 80 people attended this 
activity.  His ongoing commitment as the North Queensland Association representative has been outstanding and I 
commend him for his continued dedication.   
 
Some years ago the Association instituted an annual prize of $1,000 to be awarded to the 2RAR Champion Soldier 
and which is usually presented during the Battalion’s birthday week activities.  This continues to be an ongoing award. 
 
As a means of attracting new members to the Association, Jock Cassidy is arranging a Townsville based 2RAR 
Association dinner planned for November this year that will also include some serving members from the Battalion.  
This will again provide an opportunity for ex-members to mix with serving members of the Battalion. The Association 
will provide some funding support for this activity.   
 
2RAR has had an extremely busy year continuing to progress the Amphibious Ready Element Landing Force 
capabilities.  The Battalion attended the RIMPAC exercise with the US forces in Hawaii in June this year.  The 
Battalion was also involved in providing support to Fiji following the cyclone that devastated much of the country in 
February 2016. We, in the Association, take a great interest in the wellbeing of the Battalion and it is with huge pride 
that we see 2RAR achieving excellent results both in the competitive military skills and sporting arena as well as on 
the training battle field. 
 
At the end of 2016, CO 2RAR LTCOL Michael Bassingthwaighte, DSM, will finish his tour after three years as 
Commanding Officer and the Association has continued to enjoy a very close relationship with the Battalion during his 
tenure.  The Association would like to thank him for his support during his time with the Battalion and we wish him and 
his family well in their new location.   
 
On behalf of the 2RAR Association, I would like to wish all members of the Association an enjoyable and safe festive 
season.  I am sure that 2017 will again provide us with many challenges, which will no doubt test all aspects of 
resources.   
 
“Second to None” 
Leo Van De Kamp 
President 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Treasurer presented the Audited Statement of Accounts as at 30 September 2016.  
Moved Norm Devereux, Seconded Terry Dinneen that the Accounts be received.  

CARRIED 
 
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR 
Paul Masters, the current Auditor, has indicated his willingness to continue in this position for 2016-2017. 
Moved Norm Devereux, Seconded David White that Paul Masters be appointed Auditor.  

CARRIED 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2016-17 
Leo Van De Kamp would stand for re-election as President, and declared his seat vacant. As there were no other 
nominations for the position, the Secretary declared Leo Van De Kamp elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 



Rick Hollingdrake would stand for re-election as Vice President. As there were no other nominations for the 
position, the Chairman declared Rick Hollingdrake elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
Gordon Hurford would stand for re-election as Secretary. As there were no other nominations for the position, the 
Chairman declared Gordon Hurford elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
Norm Devereux would stand for re-election as Treasurer. As there were no other nominations for the position, the 
Chairman declared Norm Devereux elected.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
The following members of the Management Committee were nominating for the vacant positions, and were duly 
elected: 

• Ross Bimrose 
• Arthur McDonald 
• Paul King 
• Kevin ‘Aub’ Terry 

 
THE COMMITTEE: President: Leo Van De Kamp, Vice President: Rick Hollingdrake OAM, Secretary: Gordon 
Hurford AM, Treasurer: Norm Devereux, Members: Ross Bimrose, Kevin ‘Aub’ Terry, Paul King, Arthur 
MacDonald.  

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS  
 
2RAR 
Commanding Officer Lieutenant Colonel Michael Bassingthwaighte, DSM provided a brief to the meeting on the 
performance of the battalion during 2016 and the heavy training schedule for 2017.  LTCOL Bassingthwaighte 
advised that he would be posted out of the Battalion in December. 
 
DATE AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next Annual General Meeting would be held in the ANZAC Room at the Tweed Heads & Coolangatta 
Returned & Services League Sub-Branch on Saturday 28th October 2017.  
 
CONCLUSION 
There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 9.30 am. 
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2nd BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION, INC 
 

ROLL OF HONOUR 
 

 
 

KOREA 2 RAR 
3/3706 CPL JB Ashe 
2/401173 LCPL EG Bourke 
5/1482 CPL KJ Cooper 
4/1172 PTE LJL Dawes 
3/3601 SGT K Foran 
2/401710 PTE P Green 
2/5824 CPL GJ Hanley 
1/2259 PTE BF Haworth 
3/401092 CPL AW Haymes 
2/401687 PTE TG Howarth 
2/401510 PTE JR Jamieson 
3/11228 PTE RJ Leigh 
2/401213 PTE RJ McCoy 
1/400592 PTE FC McDonnell 
2/6184 LCPL HG Morgan 
1/400292 PTE RC Rackley 
2/5417 PTE JW Russell 
2/401620 PTE D Sansom 
2/11074 PTE AM Shaw 
3/4540 PTE CB Sheah 
3/10526 CPL AG Smith 
3/3628 CPL AJ Wells 
1/2684 PTE B Welsh 
1/400702 PTE GW York 
 
MALAYA 2 RAR 
2/2836 CPL JN Allan 
2/7271 SGT CC Anderson 
2/8608 PTE JI Decent 
1/2706 SGT KH Ewald 
1/3693 PTE GC Fritz 
2/9108 PTE TB Hallard 
1/3207 PTE CC Ingra 
2/8764 PTE CA Jay 
3/2983 PTE HM Jephson 
2/410190 PTE AW Keen 
2/8234 CPL D MacVicar 
1/3542 PTE JN Metcalf 
2/7623 PTE JF Potts 
3/410140 PTE J Wilson 
325102 LCPL DM Adam 

VIETNAM 2 RAR 
1201945 PTE LWH Adams 
5714249 PTE RJ Bell 
4410704 PTE RP Binning 
18161 SGT T Birnie 
2785150 PTE WJ Brett 
4721369 PTE RS Chapman 
2785238 PTE TJ Cutcliffe 
1411181 PTE FJ Fewquandie 
61582 CPL TJ Grose 
16141 PTE NS Harald 
6708488 PTE FA Hyland 
1735712 PTE PF Kowalski 
2276245 PTE PJ Lyons 
2782440 LCPL PE McDuff 
2412362 PTE PS McGarry 
1732186 PTE DW Morrison 
1735386 PTE DW Neal 
4718427 PTE DE Nelson 
43058 CPL GL Norley 
3790094 PTE NC Pettitt 
43573 PTE SE Radomi 
4410710 PTE JC Rivett 
4718449 PTE J Rogers 
1/4209 WOII RS Smith 
1702729 PTE DL Thompson 
2792375 PTE DJ Tully 
1200750 SGT JW Twomey 
1731955 PTE LJ Weston 
3797671 PTE GI Willoughby  
3411951 PTE KR Wilson 
4718082 LCPL RM Woolford 
 
TIMOR LESTÉ 2 RAR 
8514280 PTE AA Baker 
 
AFGHANISTAN 2 RAR 
8506296 PTE MC Lambert 
8496923 LCPL LN Gavin 
 
 

“Lest we Forget” 


